Fall is coming in all its glory!

Fall is truly just around the corner even though this weekend | almost melted with temperatures over
the 100-degree mark inside my vehicle. My favorite time of the day are the evenings right now when it
cools off just enough to sit outside and listen to the frogs come out and jump into the pool.

So many funs things to do this time of year, also! | love going to the Historic Cresson School every year
and participate in all the fun times at the Fall Festival. This year it will be held on Saturday, Oct. 30" from
9 a.m. to 2 p.m. (or whenever the live auction ends). You can have some old-fashioned fun like the Cake
Walk that takes place in an old school room where there are still the same desks that we used back in
the day. It's fun to just see inside the classroom much less win a cake or cookies for playing the game!
There will also be a live auction with our favorite auctioneer, Larry Richeson and a silent auction as well!
We have lots of fun with this event and it all goes to a good cause which is to raise funds for the
maintenance and upkeep of the Historic Cresson School. Come with a big appetite because they will be
serving their traditional BBQ lunch for a great price.

And, by the way, if you have not stopped by the school and visited the museum, it is a must! Local
Cresson residents, Norm and Johnnie Tindell have done so much work to keep the building in good
shape as well as creating the museum. There is a lot to read about and see in the former grades 1-3
classroom. The local ranchers have contributed items to make the visit very interesting. The museum is
open on Wednesdays and Fridays from 11 -3 P.M.



